SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES

September 25, 2019

MEMBERS PRESENT

Steve Brown George Dix George Linvill Michael Poole

Others present were:, Mike McClung – Recycling Manager, Mike Mitchell - Solid Waste Superintendent, Bob Keenan – Recycling Crew Leader, T.J Morris – Landfill Foreman, Tami Stambaugh – Office Assistant V, and Jessica Wilson – Enterprise Fund Controller, Asst. Finance Officer

- HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE EVENT 9/28/19 The Household Hazardous Waste Event will be held on Saturday, September 28, 2019 from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM. This event will be held at Showell Elementary School. Household Hazardous Waste and computers/laptops may be dropped off, but no other electronics will be accepted.
- KEEP WORCESTER CLEAN CAMPAIGN Mike McClung discussed the new anti-littering campaign. Worcester County is launching a Keep Worcester Clean Campaign to control illegal dumping and to also educate the public on recycling and on what is recyclable and what is not. Community events will be held to discuss littering in the County. Mike McClung and Kim Moses went to Ocean Pines to meet with the Public Relations person regarding trash in and around the recycling containers at the recycling locations. Kim Moses wrote an article in the Ocean Pines News Letter regarding properly disposing of trash and recyclables, and to discourage illegal dumping by both residents and visitors.
- BUDGET Jessica Wilson handed out Budget Year 2020 Worksheet Reports. She went over the budget for Recycle and for the Homeowner Convenience Centers which is now General Fund. She also went over the budget for Solid Waste.
- WORCESTER COUNTY RECYCLING —Bob Keenen reported on the Town
 Hall Meeting given by Chip Bertino at the Ocean Pines Library. He and Mike
 McClung attended this meeting to give a presentation on Recycling. They
 played an interactive game of what is recyclable and what is not. The
 meeting went well and the public asked a lot of questions. They plan to do
 the same at the schools and also have tours again at the Recycling building.

- CELL 5 UPDATE TJ Morris gave an update on Cell 5. 75% of the first half is fluff layer and about ½ of the cell floor is now covered in fluff layer.
- NEXT MEETING The next meeting will be held at the Solid Waste Division on Wednesday, January 22nd, 2020 at 9:00 am.